[image: image1.wmf]

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

October 26, 2000

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State
Yesterday, Governor Gray Davis announced that the state sales tax would be cut by one-quarter percent effective January 1, 2001.  This sales tax cut is required by a 1991 law which is triggered when the state reserve exceeds four percent of general fund revenues for the second consecutive year.  Propositions A and C, and other local sales taxes are not effected by this action.

As a purchaser of goods subject to sales tax, MTA will realize savings due to the reduction in state sales tax.  There could also be a slight revenue loss in additional future funding provided by the Governor’s Transportation Congestion Relief Plan.  Staff believes that any revenue loss would be small and would be off-set by the savings.

Questions may be directed to Claudette Moody at (213) 922-2237.
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